
CITY OF CRAIG 
COUNCIL MEETING 
THURSDAY MAY 2, 2019 

ROLL CALL 
Mayor Tim O'Connor called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. and the roll was taken. 
Present were Michael Douville, Hannah Bazinet, Dave Creighton and Julie McDonald. 
Absent excused was Jan Trojan and Jim See. 

Staff present: Jon Bolling, City Administrator; Kassi Mackie, City Clerk; Joyce Mason, 
City Treasurer; Jessica Holloway, Aquatic Center Manager; Hans Hjort, Harbormaster; 
Angela Matthews, Librarian; Russel Dill, Public Works Director 

Audience present: Cynthia Bennett, Chris Reitan, Jeff Lundburg 

CONSENT AGENDA 
1. Ordinance 721, FY20 Operating Budget

2. Ordinance 722, Utility Rate Increase

3. Liquor License Notice First and Main Brew, LLC

DOUVILLE/MCDONALD moved to approve the consent agenda. 

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

HEARING FROM THE PUBLIC 
• Open for Public Comment
• Final Reading and Public Hearing of Ordinance 720, Application to Sell Property to

Jeremiah and Josia Bigelow, Lots 3A and 4A Salmonberry Subdivision
• Resolution 19-06, Harbor Rates
• Resolution 19-07, Payment in Lieu _of Health Insurance

Jeff Lundburg reported the fish being in the salt water for approx. 2 weeks. Fish are in all 
the pens off the Klawock bridge, and Jeff is happy to give tours any time. Mayor 
O'Conner asked about the possibility of needing to move rearing sites every 3-5 years. 

Victoria Merrittt spoke on behalf of Chaundell for becoming the EMS Provider for the 
year for the State of Alaska. Mayor O'Connor also mentioned Mr. Moots receiving the 
good neighbor award. 

REPORTS FROM CITY OFFICIALS 

Mayor/Fire Department- Mayor O'Connor reported travel to Sitka for the EMS Conference and 
also for training, and then attendance at the sealion conference. Meeting with SPC for contract 
negotiations. 

Administrator- Jon provided a written report in the packet and met with Steven Rhodes from 
Seafood Producer's Cooperative. There is a fair amount of new staff in the company. They lease 
the city dock in the summer for the last few years. With the change in management SPC traveled 
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